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We finally had a season of Rugby since all the disruption of the last few years. We 

had some quality rugby as the Clubs rebuild their teams. AC and AWP games, Club 

games, University games and Highschool games. We are clearly on the rebuild 

with players but have a huge need for more refs.  

I have also taken part with Maria Samson and the Rugby Canada Nominations 

Committee, thanks to Maria for her leadership. I will continue with that project 

with the Rugby Canada Committee in the future. We have conquered the dire 

need for Board Members and are now working on the pipeline for future Board 

Members. 

After a 22-year stint on the Board for Rugby Alberta I have nothing but fond 

memories and great friendships. Collectively we have brought Alberta to the 

forefront of Rugby in Canada, with our membership numbers, Youth and our 

success getting players all the way to the national team and so many other 

success stories. I am sure we will enjoy more local success stories from Alberta! 

I would like to say thanks to the staff for their hard work. I am very confident that 

with the leadership of Peter and Chris our game is in great hands in Alberta. 

 

Cheers 

Sandy   

 

So sad to have lost a good friend and a person who helped us develop Rugby and 

Refs in Alberta, Dave Robinson. 

 


